

285 Warrigal Road, Burwood 3125 ABN 78 693 629 425



28 January 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you and your son/daughter to the Y9@E community and to also introduce myself as the new Director of Year 9. I am thrilled to take on this this role and I look forward to working with students, families and the Emmaus community throughout this year. Following a turbulent 2020, we look forward to an exciting year ahead for our year 9 cohort, and one full of rich learning experiences and growth.

As indicated on the Emmaus College calendar, there will be a Y9@E Parent Information Night on Tuesday 2nd February on the Burwood Campus. The purpose of the evening is to support parents/guardians in their transition into the Y9@E program and to give you an opportunity to meet your son/daughter's Pastoral Teacher.

The evening will commence at 7.00pm (and conclude at approximately 8.00pm) and will take place in the Burwood Hall. There will be a general outline for parents/guardians on what to expect from the year and an opportunity to meet with your son/daughter's Pastoral Teacher. Students are **NOT** expected to attend this evening, however, could you please ensure you check with your son/daughter which Pastoral group they are in to assist in moving to the correct room. To ensure COVID safety and compliance, all guests attending will be required to wear a mask while in the Hall. Hand sanitiser will also be provided.

The Emmaus Parents & Friends Association will be hosting a BBQ from 6:00pm, so please feel free to arrive prior to the commencement of the information session to enjoy a sausage and also informally mingle with other parents and staff. If you are attending the BBQ, could you please reply using the 'Try Booking' link below for catering purposes. https://www.trybooking.com/BOKJS

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the College.

I look forward to meeting you all.

Kind regards,

Ms Hayley Fraser **DIRECTOR Y9@E**